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From: Andrew Farr
To: Ben Stockley; Cllr Dan Poole; Vince
Subject: My commenyts as invited in your letter
Date: 15 March 2024 09:44:51

If you have already received this I apologise as my email is behaving strangely!

Re: Fleur de Lys Park

Dear Mr. Stockley,

You have already received a fair number of communications from me on the subject of
the illegal 12th. unit sited here. I have sent you many messages in WhatsApp which
outline aspects of the site owner’s behaviour. Please refer to them in your deliberations.

My partner, Maggie Macro has outlined a number of objections so I shall try not to
repeat them but in not repeating does not mean they are not my objections too.

I would say again that we are aware of previous attempts to make changes which have
been denied and rightly so. We are also aware that the fountain, the centrepiece of the
park, was removed to improve vehicular access. This is ironic given what they have put
in its place!!

Maggie has made reference to vehicular access to which I would add that the
Fitzgeralds park sometimes very inconsiderately. (Because it's their site and they can
do what they like)

Going back to the beginning we are dealing with lies and deceit and to quote a remark
by Mrs Thompson who is trying sell number 14, (Price dropped from over £170k to
under £140k since the new siting!), “Her, (Mrs. Fitzgerald), lies flow like honey” this was
on arriving home and finding a Fitzgerald vehicle on her pitch for a second time!

No notice was given in writing to advise of their plan to sneak another unit onto the site.
Mrs Fitzgerald was swearing blind that she had a licence for 12.
 A scrap of hand written paper appeared on the notice board  in July to say that some
improvements to the site would be carried out. Working practices displayed in the laying
of the new electricity supply would have given Health and Safety a field day!

We have all talked about the sudden arrival of shuttering followed by concrete. We
watched the site owners disappear when an initial notice to cease and desist was given.
We watched with horror when the new unit arrived. The time taken was at least 5 hours
that the site access  was blocked and we who had been given no notice were unable to
leave unless on foot. 
Prior to that we had Mr. Fitzgerald's attempt to coerce residents into writing letters of
support. Those who outright refused were told, “We’re doing it anyway!” Some may
have agreed, possibly fearing repercussions from a couple reported by a neighbour to
be spiteful and vindictive.



The son, his lady and baby moved in. I have given an example video of the disgusting
behaviour between mother and son, but there were more events not recorded or passed
on.  The police were notified of one because the event gave rise to fear alarm and
distress, 

There is a fear among some that the council will take the easier route and allow the
application and get some council tax out of it! We trust that NFDC will set an example to
authorities around the country who are seemingly turning a blind eye to examples of
regulation infraction. The Panorama programme this week clearly exposed the general
conduct among many site owners and the Park Home Owners Justice Campaign
championed by Sir Peter Bottomley is gaining momentum to address several issues
adversely affecting Park Home owners.

One of the duties of a site owner is to maintain the infrastructure, water, gas, electricity
and the like and to repair the perimeter fencing. The only work that I have seen during
our four years here was to their own advantage. I have recounted the ridiculous story of
Mr. Fitzgerald’s  attempt to replace a small foul drain cover by dropping all the broken
parts into the drain! This blocked the drains from our unit and our neighbour Lizzie
Smith at no.5.
The Fitzgeralds’  actions have ruined the amenity of the site, lowering values and
rendering the place less safe for pedestrians and drivers alike. The new unit has no
available curtilage for parking, or garden/patio.

The site dimensions have not  miraculously increased simply because Mrs. Fitzgerald
wants and usually gets her own way. She is a wily woman, and has been seen smiling
beatifically up into the faces of those she wishes to influence, demonstrating an attitude
of coercion
. 
Interfering with the curtilage of Miss Knight’s unit would be the ultimate insult. She has
bravely resisted attempts to intimidate her. A resident of more than 40 years, she should
be left alone with a parking space whether or not she has a motor car! There has been
a further attempt at intimidation which Miss knight may have relayed to you and which
almost certainly has been recounted to Sir Julian Lewis who declared an interest in
learning of such behaviour.

I have relayed a brief account of Charlie Fitzgerald’s visit last evening. Once again
though, he refused to address Maggie who is, in fact, the owner of this unit, insisting it
was “more polite to speak with the gentleman”!! This ignorance infuriated her but she
did manage to make the point about devaluation of everyone's unit. Not pleased, to put
it mildly, I made it clear that I knew that their offer to allow dogs was simply a childish
attempt at coercion yet again. In a very heated discussion he again wailed that he had
planning permission for 12 units, reminded us that one day the site would belong to his
son, ( a veiled threat?), whined that he needed a place for his poor son, and grandson
who we know was born with a serious defect. I pointed out that I, married at that age,



had a child who spent months in hospital but managed without help from my parents.
After a few more exchanges Charlie, now furious, stormed off. Not a pleasant event.

To my mind these people are Not “Fit and Proper” for the role of site owners.

Yours sincerely,

Andrew Farr,  



From: Maggie Macro
To: Ben Stockley
Cc: Cllr Dan Poole; vincent.slattery@boldre.org.uk; ; Boldre Parish Council
Subject: Comments on Fleur de Lys License Amendment Application (now signed)
Date: 15 March 2024 11:19:19

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from Learn why this
is important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

>
> Dear Mr Stockley,
>
> As an owner and resident of a home in Fleur de Lys Park I welcome the opportunity to comment on the
application to amend the site license and allow the siting of the additional home.
>
> We were greatly surprised by the appearance of first the slab and then the new dwelling in August 2023 as we
had not been given the required 4 weeks notice about an alteration to the site.
>
> I am aware that several attempts have been made over the years to  amend the license to allow 12 homes
instead of the 11, for which the site is  suited, and they have been denied.  Nothing about the site conditions has
changed since then.
>
> When I bought my home here in 2020 the park had an open community feel.  Most homes had a view of the
others and we could ”look out” for one another.  This is now ruined by the placement of the additional unit, 
particularly for plots 12 and 14 as their views are blocked.  The whole atmosphere of the park has changed to
one of animosity and I now regret buying a home here, especially since my home, along with all the others has
most likely dropped in value now.  Most of us are retired and our main investment and safety net for the future
is diminished.  This is grossly unfair.  An example of this is the fact that unit 12 has been on the market and the
price has gradually been lowered by K30 with no interest shown by buyers. I have friends who have viewed that
property and were appalled at the outlook and I am now embarrassed to invite my guests here as the site has
been made to look ridiculous.
>
> The placement of the extra home has made traffic movement difficult and dangerous.
> Vehicles have to do a lot of reversing.  Large vehicles, such as the green waste lorry,  have been banned from
entering the park by the owners.  This means that our sacks have to be taken to the car park.  When the wheeled
bins come into use in April we will have to drag them over an expanse of gravel.  This will be difficult if not
impossible.  The banning of large vehicles points to the fact that the owners realise the traffic flow is now
dangerous.
>
> The front door of the new unit opens onto the area where cars are parked and vehicles travel.  It does not
allow for the 6 metres of space needed for safety to the “roadway”.  As there is a young child resident in the
new unit this will be doubly dangerous in future.
>
> During one prior application to amend the license the owner’s solicitors stated “Our clients quite recently
removed the fountain in the open space as it impeded motor vehicles manoeuvring in the area”.   Now there is a
home in its place.  Obviously traffic is now even more impeded.
>
> Each unit is provided with a parking space.  This is impossible to provide for the new unit as to do so would
completely impede the flow of traffic.
>
> These homes are known as mobile homes.  They have the ability to be moved and replaced if needed.  This
would now be impossible for several of the homes on the site due to the lack of space.
>
> I’d also like to make you aware that on Monday 11th. March 2024 there was a Panorama program about
rogue park home owners.  And there is an All-Party Parliamentary Group on Park Homes headed by Sir
Christopher Chope.  I recently received  the minutes of the meeting of Jan. 29th 2024 in which Sir Peter
Bottomley stated “there wasn’t sufficient publicity about these cases.  The park owners are not acting fairly,
knowing that residents possibly didn’t have the resources to deal with abuses themselves.  It was vital to ensure
that ordinary people did not suffer, and the full force of the law was brought to bear on those who inflicted the



suffering”.
> We have certainly been suffering since August.  Our mental health and quality of life are diminished, let alone
my assets in this home.
>
> Due to the Panorama program the behaviour of park home owners has caught the attention of the press and
there was an invitation on the Park Home Owners Justice Campaign Facebook page to contact Aiden Radnedge
at the Mail online, which I have done.
>
> On Wednesday evening Mr. Fitzgerald came to our door and, refusing to speak to me the owner, informed
Andrew Farr we could now have a dog.  Whereas the letter he gave us invited comments about this issue from
some residents.  Right here is an incidence of the deceit and coercion perpetrated by these owners, saying
outright we could have a dog when in fact it was only a possible discussion.
>
> There is nothing that would persuade us to agree to the siting of this new unit and we urge the licensing
committee to deny this application.

Yours Sincerely,

Margaret Macro
Owner, 7 Fleur De Lys Park

>
>
>





Mrs. Fitzgerald did show me a letter from yourself, dated 2022, which stated that
there was no issue from a planning perspective, but that site regulations only allow
for 11. To be honest I found the letter somewhat ambiguous and Mrs. Fitzgerald
clearly took it to mean she could go ahead with the new unit. 
So the timing is all wrong; The additional caravan has been placed (albeit probably
within planning, in terms of space between units etc) but without the site regulation
being met. 
To now, retrospectively, apply for a change in the site regulations to allow for 12
units rather than 11 is not the way to do things. 
In light of the last point I feel the authorities should be very careful that a precedent
isn’t set by allowing this retrospective application. 

 
It’s a difficult situation because, had they gone about things in a correct manner it
may have been different. Having said that, I understand that a similar application
for 12 units was made prior to my time (I moved in August 2019) and that this was
turned down. I’m sure the same concerns which led to the decision then must also
apply now, as all other things are equal. 
 
In closing, I would like to say that I don’t have any issues personally with Mr. and
Mrs. Fitzgerald and we have a very much ‘live and let live’ existence and I hope
that this will continue. 
 
I look forward to hearing the outcome following the meeting in April. If you require
any further details or clarification, please do get in touch. 
 
Regards 
Tim Vincent 

Sent with Proton Mail secure email.





























14.03.2024 My Representations 

[Page 1] 

From Miss P Knight, 14 Fleur de Lys Park, Pilley, SO41 5QJ 
14 March 2024  

Dear Chairperson of General Purposes and Licensing Committee. 

I am sending you copies of my representations about the application/the additional caravan 
on the site. I learnt from Mr Stockley he only does a summary of what we say so it ends up 
what he thinks to leave in or out you don’t see our representations at all and this is not 
justice for the residents.  

Mr Stockley will not summarise Tozer’s representations at all. Then I feel you should be 
made aware of the wider picture from the residents point of view. 

I can remember in 2015 you read out Tozers representations although the park owners 
Fitzgerald were in the chamber!!!!  

If you are the same Chairperson!!!? 

Pamela Knight  

[Page 2] 

We thoroughly object to a twelfth additional home already been sited on the Fleur-de-Lys 

Park at Pilley, 11 August 2023. The unreasonable, wilful way the additional twelfth home has 

already been sited on a WHIM and disregard without the NFDC permission and clearly in 

breach of the site licence conditions and the 2015 determination against the park owner 

Fitzgerald and cannot in any way shape or form be accepted by the Council’s general 

purposes and licence committee. The Council also did a compliance order against the park 

owners Fitzgerald NOT because of the six meter difference between homes but because the 

additional twelfth home shouldn’t already be sited on the park without your permission, so 

you have no justification to change it to the park owners favour against the residents. If you 

did it would bring the authority into disrepute and ridicule because you would be going 

against your own licensing rules and it would start a precedent that a cavalier approach and 

disregard remaining unchallenged to site licensing rules, whereby park owners can disregard 

at will and WHIM what they can do on caravan parks as has happened here at the Fleur-de-

Lys Park Pilley. We only want 11 homes to be sited. 

Also 

I ask that the compliance order issued against them 30 November 2023 to stand against the 

park owners Fitzgerald and for the removal of this already wilfully sited twelfth home to be 

removed. 

Typed Transcript of Miss Knight's handwritten document



14.03.2024  My Representations 

Also 

I ask for this 2024 application to site this already sited additional twelfth caravan to be 

refused and the licence be for 11 homes only on the Fleur-de-Lys Park 

Pamela Knight 

 

There was no consultation from the park owners about siting a twelfth additional caravan 

and all the residents were all very shocked and dismayed and angry and outraged on 7 

August 2023 when a base was being laid against councils rules and in breach of 2015 

determination not to have 12 home on the park. 

 

[Page 3] 

Letters wanted by the park owners Fitzgeralds from the residents for accepting the already 

sited twelfth additional home. 

On 7 August 2023 Mr Fitzgerald went to residents homes to ask them to write accepting an 

additional home on the park. They are relying on these accepting letters. This must have 

been an important issue to the park owners otherwise they wouldn’t of asked the residents. 

He didn’t ask them for any other matters to their letters. None of us knew about a twelfth unit 

being sited until 7 August 2023. There was never any consultations with the residents by the 

park owners at any time. So I took it upon myself to go to the residents about writing one to 

the park owners. 

PLOT 3 Didn’t want to be involved so didn’t write an accepting letter. 

PLOT 4 When I asked him was he for or against it. He told me not to be an idiot, he 

didn’t want to know so he didn’t write an accepting letter. 

PLOT 5 Resident is absolutely against it so didn’t write an accepting letter. 

PLOT 6 Don’t know 

PLOT 7 Were asked to write an accepting letter but told Mr Fitzgerald to his face, NO 

LETTER 

PLOT 8 Residents were asked for an accepting letter but said NO letter to his face 

PLOT 9 Resident told Mr Fitzgerald to his face wasn’t going to write an accepting 

letter 
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PLOT 10 Was the same to Mr Fitzgerald, NO accepting letter 

PLOT 12 & 14 We weren’t even asked to write an accepting letter but we said NO. 

9/10 Units said NO to the twelfth home being sited by NOT writing an acceptance letter 

because that is all the park owners wanted off the resident. Enforcement 33 from 2008 

model standards should also seek the views and take account of representations affected 

residents which is me Miss P Knight there is no limit on the park for the number of mobile 

homes that MAY be located on it all of the residents want 11 homes on the park only so it is 

a foregone conclusion that a wilfully already twelfth impeding 33 x14mobile home needs to 

be located on it and already without council permission 

[Page 4] 

Neither the council or the park owners have the right to alter anything on my pitch and my 

dedicated parking space or the 2mtrs separating distance around it because it was already 

in place before they came here and they have to accept it as it is. 

My 39 years old parking space which is shown on this court order plan of no 9306124, 

21.04.94 and Mark Barney the then park owner of the Fleur-de-Lys Park was a signatory too 

is binding on any future park owner and it cannot be altered in any way at all. 

The park owners Fitzgerald through their solicitors Tozers have sought to go to the council 

behind my back without even discussing it with me to get alterations around or on my pitch 

when they do not have the right in law to do so. I have taken great exception to this. I am not 

going to have a shed, patio or a moved car parking space right outside my kitchen window. 

My dedicated parking space was lain in 1991 where it says “existing curb” and this plan was 

done June 1993 and the court order plan proves it 

If I have to take court proceedings at all I will use this court order plan of February 21 19994 

as irrevocable proof that nothing around my pitch including my dedicated parking space of 

33 yrs cannot be altered for anything else for the park owners Fitzgeralds gratification. 

[Page 5] 

Plan 

[Page 6] 
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The park owners Fitzgerald removed a fountain in the open space as it impeded motor 

vehicles manoeuvring in the open space. That fountain in the open space has been replaced 

by 33ft x 14ft caravan. The size of that impeding caravan has swamped that open space and 

will badly impede traffic and has to be removed because the park home owners say so. The 

position of the impeding will put residents and car drivers lives at risk also with the daily 

threat of a vehicle collision with it and this is unacceptable and is an accident waiting to 

happen. This open space in front of plot 14 isn’t just a view it is an open space of various 

degrees required for the safe usage of any type of vehicle using the park. It is a daily 

necessity before the impeding additional home was wilfully sited the open space was easy 

safe access for 11 caravans use as you can see by the plan that has been diminished by 

half, so 11 caravan users now have to use that slashed half hazard area. The weight and 

vibration from all the vehicles will eventually damage the impeding additional caravans’ 

foundations without the residents realising it. Both 2 mtr separation distances of the caravan 

will be driven on and start to become part of the 3.7 mtrs roadway which is the only single 

road access/exit serving the park and far too narrow to be plausible. The 3.7 mtrs roadway 

left (the other half ben taken up by 33 x 14 impeding caravan) is too narrow illogical and 

impractical. The 8.1 m distance between plot 8 and caravan is insufficient and lunatic to be 

contemplated because its size will have been cut by the 2m separation distance from the 

wilfully sited impeding additional home. The 3.7 and 8.1 m track road are completely 

unsuitable illogical and unsafe and are not fit for purpose with the other open space being 

swamped by a 33 x 14 wilfully already impeding sited caravan permanently unavailable. 

[Page 7] 

If an additional caravan cannot be placed on the site without the constant threat of impeding 

to motor vehicle manoeuvring and in other ways then it should not be placed on the site and 

be burdensome and put residents lives at risk  

[photo of site] 

The sheer aggravation of the manoeuvring and in other ways on a daily basis twenty four 

seven 365 days a year would grind the residents down and be burdensome to 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 

10, 11, 12. It will block off the parking spaces of 11 and 12 especially with the 2mt separation 

distance around the front of the already impeding additional hazard caravan. How ouwld it 

be shown if it is by my kerb stones they would be an impeding stick up hazard in the 
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roadway causing a threat to all vehicles if they are flattened to the 2mt separation distance 

would eventually become part of the roadway “ridiculous” and the impeding hazard 

additional caravan would daily face the threat of a vehicle collision very burdensome. The 

above photo shows the area by the fountain and the rest of the open space along to my 

pitch would be SWAMPED by the already sited IMPEDING additional caravan hazard and 

lost for traffic use. We well maybe a small park but we have a lot of traffic using the park. 
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Magazine extract 
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Site plan 

This red open space in front of plot 14 isn’t just a view. It is anopen space of various degrees 

required for the safe usage of any type of vehicle. The open space was an easy safe access 

for a caravan resident but that has been dimished by half. So 11 caravan residents and other 

types of vehicles have to use the green squshed suffocating crowded HALF HAZARD open 

space. All of hazard gravel. 

 

[Addendum received 19 March 2024] 

Miss P Knight 
14 Fleur de Lys Park 

Pilley Hill 
Pilley 

SO41 5QJ 
18.3.2024 

Dear Mr Stockley 

Further to my letter to you, 14.3.2024 via my representatives can you add this please! 

I object to a twelfth home already additional here being sited. So ask for the application from 
the park owners for a amendment for licence condition 1a to be refused 

 

1a Tozers say the total number of residential caravans on the site shall not exceed 12 at 
any one time. 

But 
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1a the total number of residential caravans shall not exceed 11 at any time (introduction 
1.1. says)  

So the additional twelfth caravan has already been sited is in breach of the condition 
1a and has to be removed with no quibbling whatsoever. 

Pamela Knight 




